LEGION MEMBERS and township officials gathered Sunday at the cenotaph in of the Acton branch. Haltonville to commemorate the birth of Lt. Col. John McCrae 100 years ago. Acton Legion

president Bob Angell laid a wreath on behalf

### Free Press District Page

#### **Ballinafad**

# W.I. picnic, anniversary Hull's reunion in report

By Mrs. R. Shortill

A family dinner party was held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Marshall on Sunday. Members of the family and a few close friends honored Mr. and Mrs. James Miller on the occasion of their 25th wedding anniversary.

W.I. picnic The Women's Institute had their picnic meeting on Wednesday, June 7. A trip to the Enchanted Doll House was enjoyed by the ladies. It is situated at Marden and Mrs. Clarence Shoemaker has charge of it. The welcome mat is out for all who are interested. Over 800 dolls are to be seen-models of history, nursery rhymes, Bible

characters, different countries

and many others. Mrs. Shoemaker is a hospitable hostess and those who went enjoyed the tremendously.

Service implration

A number of Ballinafad people attended Churchill Anniversary on Sunday. The splendid service with orchestra and choir music-Rev. Fosbury and Rev. Hyde leading the service, the Jr. choir who filled this historic church.

Guesta at the home of Mr. and weekend included Mrs. Betty area. Cunningham, Mr. Cunningham, also Janette, Cunningham of Acton.

Over 50 years

The auction sale of furniture. stock and farm implements belonging to Mr. and Mrs. Elwood Snow took place on Friday. A good crowd attended and sales were brisk. The Snows have farmed here on the 7th line for 53 years. Mr. John Snow.

Elwood's father, threshed for farmers around for many years. Miss Susan Nellson visited at afternoon the Shortill home on Saturday. A number attended the funeral of the late Mrs. George Binnle which took place on Wednesday

at Erin. Hull's reunion

The annual reunion of the Hulis family was held in the community centre on Sunday. rendering two anthems, Mrs. Members of the family, their Emerson Anderson a lovely solo children, their grandchildren and and the orchestra with Mrs. Don their great grandchildren Anderson at the organ—all of this assembled from far and near to at the morning service was an enjoy this happy event. Mrs. inspiration to the congregation, Frank Smith and Mrs. Albert Smith are two of the Hulls sisters.

The family, originally were Mrs. Morgan Madill on the farmers of Ashgrove and Norval

One intersting feature of the afternoon was the scrutiny of the Sharon, Sandru, and Yvonne Hulls family tree, which the sister from Leamington had

Flying tour

Mr. and Mrs. Dick Shortill and Mark enjoyed a flying tour of the surrounding area on Sunday. Mr. Russell Somerville was their capable pilot.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Given. attended the annual H.L.I. reunion in Galt last weekend.

### Students describe trip to Chapter

Following a pot-luck supper at the meeting of the Lakeside Chapter, I.O.D.E., the members were entertained by two Acton District High School students, Corie Maxwell and Rob Ellerby, representing the students who travelled to the British Isles.

Corie told of their experiences in London and in Scotland. The time spent in Edinburgh was particularly enjoyed by the group. In London the surprising event was the presentation of Agatha Christie's "Mouse-Trap" which has been running for 20 years. Rob continued the highlights of the tour accompanied by his commentary.

Minute silence

The business meeting followed. One minute of stience was observed in memory of the late Duke of Windsor. Tickets were distributed to the members and are available from them for the money-tree for which there will be a draw at the bazaar in November. Tickets are also now available for a home-crafted quilt to be displayed at Acton Fall Fair where the draw will be made.

Former member Mrs. Helen Cullen of Guelph spent the evening with chapter members and renewed acquaintances.

### a great new GT...

Silver-Wood

By Mrs. G. Burt

The ladies of Silver-Wood W. 1.

met at the home of Mrs. George

8, for their meeting. The meeting opened with the W. I. Ode and

Mary Stewart Collect. Minutes of

the previous meeting were read and the treasurer's report given,

Correspondence was read and

Our July meeting will be the

Mrs. Burt gave a report on the

Fifteen members attended with

seven visitors being mothers of

the 4-H girls. Nine of the 4-H girls

were at the meeting. They

showed and modelled the

loungewear they had made at the

last sewing project. They

certainly have done good sewing

Rainfall for the month of May

was 2.57", and we need another

rain to spruce things up again. Mr. and Mrs. Ray Overland of

Galois River and Mr. and Mrs. J.

DATSUNO

District Annual meeting at

annual picnic with a noon lunch.

discussed.

Campbellville.

on their garments.

4-H girls attend

Burt on Thursday evening, June celebrate his birthday.

institute meeting

Watson of Toronto visited with

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Scott on

Monday to help Mr. Scott

Mr. George Henderson is on a motor trip out west with friends

Charges laid

Charges laid by Acton police

during the week included

impaired driving June 7, drunk in

a public place and having liquor

other than in a residence June 9;

causing a disturbance and drunk

in a public place late Saturday

night and drunk in a public place

Car found

Jim Loutett's car which had

been reported stolen June 5, was

located by Acton police last week

on the first line of Esquesing.

north of No. 25 highway. No

damage was noted to the car. The

car was taken from Willow St.

near the police office.

from Toronto.

The Datsun 240-Z Sports is everything you've ever wanted in a GT. Superb styling. Thrilling performance (top speed 125 mph). Advanced safety engineering. Outstanding handling. Enviable luxury for 2 people. And a fastback that opens wide to swallow loads of luggage. All this for around four grand. A steal.

the more-for-your-money car



NORTH END BP

235 Base Line Rd. Milton 878-2471



AT HINTON'S you will find the supreme choice of gifts for Father's Day. You are assured of the widest selection, the best styles, at real

MONEY SAVING PRICES.

- DRESS SHIRTS

- SPORT SHIRTS

- TEE SHIRTS

- HANDKERCHIEFS

- UNDERWEAR SHIRTS & SHORTS

- BELTS AND BRACES

- SUMMER PANTS AND SHORTS

- WORK SHIRTS AND PANTS

- BATHING SUITS

- SUMMER SHOES & SLIPPERS - DRESSING GOWNS & PYJAMAS

- BOXED TOILET SETS

- PIPES AND LIGHTERS

- BOXED TIE PINS AND CUFF LINK SETS

- SHAVING SETS AND RAZORS, ETC.

- BARBECUES AND ACCESSORIES

- GOLFER'S SUPPLIES

- HAND TOOLS & ACCESSORIES

- ELECTRIC RAZORS & APPLIANCES

- T.V. s AND HI- FIS

- CAMERAS & PROJECTION EQUIPMENT

- BAR ACCESSORIES

- LAWN FURNITURE

- TIMEX WATCHES- 20 PERCENT DISCOUNT

- MANY OTHER FINE GIFTS

ATTRACTIVE FATHER'S DAY CARDS AND GIFT WRAP BY CARLTON

Our staff will be pleased to assist your children in selecting that "gift for Dad" from hundreds of moderately, priced items.

5¢ TO \$1 STORE

The store that gives you a better quality a better choice - a lower price

(Photo by J. Jennings)

Churchill

## Mark 134 years of worship at church on the hill Sunday

By Mrs. Fred MacArthur Churchill Community Church was filled to capacity for both services Sunday, June 11, to

welcomed back to the pulpit Rev. generation. Robert Hyde B.A., M. Div.

appropriate and inspiring, recent ordination and wishing adapt with the changing times, fruitful ministry on their first celebrate the anniversary of 134 Noting the large number of young assignment in Saskatchewan.

## Ospringe Newlyweds, trip

By Doris Fines Congratulations to Christine Zabder and David Jesson who were married in St. Jean Brebeuf Church, Erin on Saturday, June

Brian Craik received his Bachelor of Arts Honors degree at McMaster University, Hamilton, majoring anthropology. He was a member of the Dean's Honor list. Attending the graduation was his wife and her parents Mr. and Mrs. Ron Hatton of Guelph, Brian's parents Mr. and Mrs. Walter Craik, and his uncle Sydney Craik. He is continuing his post graduate work at

Hamilton. Miss Linda Ferguson acof Kitchener, is enjoying a two week vacation in the Maritimes. Michael McGowan of Erin, Mr.

and Mrs. H. R. Howard and Mrs. W. J. Jackson were guests of Sandy Dudnik on Friday on the occasion of his thirteenth birthday. Sandy also took some of his school friends to the circus in Guelph.

To attend university Miss Lydia Dudnik has enrolled at the Guelph University in the spring admission for general

Mrs. Ross Ferguson has again been admitted to Guelph General Hospital for surgery. We hope following this, she will once more regain her usual good health.

Mr. and Mrs. Sherlock Aitken of Ottawa visited a few days with Sherlock's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Aitken.



877-4944 GEORGETOWN

graduate in news

Congratulations to Mr. and

on June 4, at Guelph General

Mrs. Brian Fuller on the arrival

of a young son, Stephen Thomas,

Trip west Tuesday morning for the West on McCarl of Collingwood were an extended holiday with her guests at the Kerr home. daughters and sons-in-law, Mr. Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Lindsay and Mrs. Wm. Stadt and family and family of Orangeville were at Houston, B.C. and Mr. and guests on Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Fred Stadt and family at Mrs. Wilbert Brown and family. Smithers, B.C. On her return she will make her home in Acton, as

challenging us as a church to him and his wife Carol have the courage to change and (Swackhamer) a happy and

vears of worship in the Church on people attending the evening Both services were enhanced service he again stressed the by special music by the Churchill The mood was a mixture of need for the church to alter Orchestra. Two selections by the gratitude, pride, affection and traditional format in order to best choir in the morning were God loy as the congregation serve the interests of the rising Speaks to Us, and God's Plan. In the evening they sang Just as I Rev. Fosbury spoke for all of us Am and The Creation. There His message was both in congratulating Bob on his were two lovely solos, God speaks to me at the morning service and Thanks be to God at the evening service by Mrs. Emerson Anderson

Recent visitors

Mr. and Mrs. Campbell McArthur of Guelph visited on Sunday evening with Mrs. Arthur Griffin and Mr. and Mrs. William Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Knox of

Hampton were guests over the weekend with his sister Mr. and Mrs. Bob Kerr, Jeffrey and Christine, and on Saturday they all went to Tara and visited friends Mr. and Mrs. John Pearson and boys. On Sunday Mrs. Klaas Klooster left on friends Mr. and Mrs. Denton

Buffet dinner

Guests with Mr. and Mrs. her house has been sold. She will Wallace Swackhamer, Janice be missed in the community. and Rae at a buffet dinner following anniversary morning Mr. and Mrs. George Lang and service were Rev. and Mrs. companied by Miss Kathy Davies Bonnie visited on Saturday with Robert Hyde, Mr. and Mrs. Mr. and Mrs. Robert Auld at Gerald Hyde and Kay, Mr. and Mrs. Murray Winger, Mr. and

Mrs. Michael George, Gary, Dianne and Linda, Mrs. Jean Jackson, Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Leslie, Norma, Sharon and Barry; Mr. and Mrs. Robert Leslie; Mr. and Mrs. Fred Thompson and Peggy Lynn; Mr. and Mrs. Don Swackhamer and

Karen, and Miss Jane Miller. Mr. and Mrs. Ross Swackhamer and Brenda of Guelph were Sunday visitors with his brother Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Swackhamer.

Miss Kathy Swackhamer was home from Guelph for Sunday also a friend Mr. Douglas Stone from Guelph University, and all attended Churchill anniversary church service.

Cons. Vern Denny of London was home for Sunday and attended the anniversary services, also Mrs. Susie Denny spent Sunday at her son's home with Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Denny and family. All attended the church services.

Enjoy get-together

On Sunday evening an old time get-together was held at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Swackhamer and Miss Debbie Swackhamer prior to Rev. and Mrs. Hyde leaving for their new home. Those present were Bob and Carol Hyde, Vern Denny, Miss Lynda Perry, Ray Denny and Miss Mary Lou Brown, Miss Kathy Swackhamer and Mr. Douglas Stone, Waterford and Mr. and Mrs. Gordon McDonald. Brampton.

Mr. Garry Dobbie and friend attended anniversary church service on Sunday.

NOTICE

Dr. F.G. Oakes WILL BE CLOSED

The office of Veterinarian

FOR FOUR DAYS June 18-19-20-21

DR. F. G. OAKES



